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Brothers and sisters in Christ Jesus, 
 
 

With thanksgiving we have recently completed our annual journey through the close of November, 
which affords us the opportunity each year to focus on those persons, (places, and things) the true 
blessings in our lives for which we are wholly, and on a base existential level, thankful… 
 

We have made it through our Advent season, which each year affords us the opportunity to reflect 
upon the arrival of the Christ Jesus into our hearts, our minds, our lives…our very human exist-
ence, for the purpose of reconciling us with God; opening to us the Kingdom of Heaven; the prom-
ise of eternal life…all for the mere request that we give the very best of ourselves to one another 
as a responsive expression of that love…  
 

And now we come into the light of a New Year, and the beginning of each year for us brings about 
the liturgical offerings of the season of Epiphany (the time we recognize and remember the arrival 
of the 3 Wisemen (or 3 kings) who have traveled afar; bearing gifts to present before the newborn 
Christ-child as a sign of reverence, worship, and awe for what God has bought into our world and 
lives… 
 

And with this Epiphany season, we are also bought to the font as we recognize the Baptism of our 
Lord and Savior Christ Jesus (by the hands of John, the baptizer) at the river Jordan... 
 

13Then Jesus came from Galilee to John at the Jordan, to be baptized by him. 14John would 
have prevented him, saying, “I need to be baptized by you, and do you come to me?” 15But 
Jesus answered him, “Let it be so now; for it is proper for us in this way to fulfill all righteous-
ness.” Then he consented. 16And when Jesus had been baptized, just as he came up from the 
water, suddenly the heavens were opened to him and he saw the Spirit of God descending like 
a dove and alighting on him. 17And a voice from heaven said, “This is my Son, the Beloved, with 
whom I am well pleased.” [Matthew 3:13-17 NRSV] 

 

And so, we reflect once again…but at the start of 2024…let us truly reflect…what does this bap-
tism…what does YOUR baptism mean to you as we move forward into 2024? 
 

My baptism is something I often reflect upon because I was not baptized as a child. I was more 
than 12 years of age in June 1979 when I was finally baptized. My baptism was a family baptism…
it bound me, with two of my cousins (one older, and one younger) as we shared our baptisms to-
gether by Pastor C. David Godshall at St. Mark’s Lutheran church in Birdsboro. 
 

Alongside my cousins at the font, our families were gathered, and the congregation had given its 
witness; we were “marked with the Cross of Christ and Sealed by the Holy Spirit.” 
 

This baptism had a formal influence in my life, as I am now a Pastor, however, it was nowhere 
near even being remotely evident in my mind, my mind’s eye, or my family that this would one day 
be the case in my (and our life) … 
 

I never imagined myself becoming a Pastor; or for that matter having any role in a church setting 
at all, and especially not standing in front of people…talking… 
 

As a side note, as I look back over my life, and a number of “events” or “circumstances” 
that had occurred; this path was no doubt laid out before me…hindsight, as they say…but 
it was something that was nowhere on my radar as something that would be a part of my 
life’s work and service. 
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To make a long story short, we don’t know what tomorrow will bring; just as we don’t 
know the impact today’s events will have on our tomorrow’s… 
 

We do, however, know exactly that impact our baptism has on our lives…yesterday, 
today, and tomorrow…that impact is life itself. 
 

Now just exactly how our being washed in the waters of Baptism effects eternal life for 
us, is truthfully beyond our comprehension… 
 

Theologically however, as scripture, and the Apostle Paul says.” 
 

‘we are drowned in the waters of baptism, and we are raised a new creation in 
Christ…’ 
 

‘Our old “Adam(s)”, and our old “Eve(s)” are drowned in those waters, and a 
new creation is made…’  

 

‘When we were baptized in Christ Jesus, we were baptized into his death. We 
were buried therefore with him by baptism into death, so that as Christ was 
raised from the dead by the glory of the father, we too might live a new life. For if 
we have been united with him in a death like his, we shall certainly be united 
with him in a resurrection like his.’ 

 

Jesus’ baptism, our baptisms; these are not mere symbolic efforts made to look good 
to ourselves, or to endear us to God…it is an act of grace done to us…commanded to 
us by Christ Jesus  
 

“19Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the 
name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit,” [Matthew 
28:19 NRSV] 

 
 

What does YOUR baptism mean to you? 
 
What will it mean to you in 2024? 
 
 

Peace be with you all! 
 

Happy New Year! 
 

Pastor Chris Rothharpt 
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Most gracious and loving God,  
 

You have bought us through another year, and have now placed our 

feet upon your Word, and solid ground. As we begin the process of 

moving forward into 2024, forward into the unknown, we make each 

step cautiously, and at the same time, thrust ourselves forward to keep 

up with our circling globe and lives. Shine your light upon our steps, 

our endeavors, our loved ones, our communities, and ourselves. Kindle 

our hearts to keep you close, to keep our minds focused on your pres-

ence, allowing your light to brighten each day. Be with us in the midst 

of unforeseen health and financial and relationship concerns we may 

encounter, bless the lives of those whom we have come to know as we 

continue in fellowship, or go our separate ways, and keep each little 

corner of our worlds safe and filled with your promised life and 

peace…in Chris Jesus name we pray,  AMEN 

+                                               

Pastor Chris       MINISTRY ACTIVITIES 

Funerals: 

Craig Thomas 11/4/2023 

Vaughn Glover 11/14/2023 

Nancy Hart 11/16/2023 

Diane Smith 11/16/2023 

James Glasner 11/22/2023 

Patricia Fox 12/01/2023 

Thomas Bair 12/24/2023 

Baptisms; 

Gemma Grace Fry 11/26/2023 
 

MEMORIALS: 

Elevator Fund: 

Donation from Frieda Hoh and Circle V 

Memorial Fund:  

In memory of Diane Smith by Mr. Mrs. Ron Renninger 

In honor of Diane Smith by John and Joyce G. 

In memory of Lewis R. Achenbach Jr. by Bill and Linda Croswell  

Digital Ministry Fund:  

Donation from Frieda Hoh and Circle V  
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From the desk of Lay Minister Stephanie 

 

My beloved family of Trinity, 

On January1, 2024 I begin my first call at Zion’s Lutheran Church in Shoemakersville, PA. 

It seems impossible that it has been almost 18 months since we began our journey to-

gether. It is extremely difficult to be saying good-bye.  

I want to thank you all for your support and prayers  as we learned and grew together. 

We have accomplished so much in our time together as God blessed us with inspiration, lead us down new path-

ways and reignited our enthusiasm for serving our neighbors.  

We resumed ministry practices that were put on hold during the pandemic – Altar 

Guild, pastoral visits, and Lay Eucharistic Ministry visits. We found new ways to revitalize 

ministries from the past – Sunday school singers (children’s choir), Camp Noah blankets 

(crafters Group), Prayer shawl ministry (crafters group) and Blessing bags for the homeless 

(food pantry). We ventured in new directions to do support the members of Trinity and to do 

God’s work in the world – Visitation log, Prayer Groups, Exercise Group communion, Large 

Print Bibles and books, Blessed Beginnings (Confirmation outreach) and Tree 4 Hope Guate-

mala sponsorships.  

Jeremiah 29:11 - For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the Lord, “plans to prosper you 

and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future. 

While I was at Trinity, there was a  spark that ignited a new sense of excitement and 

zest for ministry.  Although none of us know what lies ahead, God has a plan for the future. 

Listen to where God is calling you to ensure that the momentum of these ministries continues, 

that existing ministries continue to evolve and that new ministries may be born. 

May God watch over your comings and goings from this day forward. Know that you 

are in my prayers and will forever hold a special place in my heart. God be with you till we 

meet again. 

 

Let us walk forward with faith in God and love for one another. 

Peace and blessings, 

 

Pastor Stephanie Roth  
pastorstephanie@zionslutheran.org 
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Social Ministry: 
 

Samaritans Purse Operation Christmas Shoebox 

A total of 33 filled shoeboxes were delivered to the Lighthouse Church in Orwigsburg dur-

ing the week of November 13th.  

 

Harvest Home 

All the non-perishable collected for our Harvest Home celebration were delivered to Potts-

ville Salvation Army on Monday, November 27th. They were very appreciative for our gen-

erous donations since their shelves were all empty after their Thanksgiving distribution.  
 
 

Trinity’s Bloodmobile 
This bloodmobile hosted by Trinity collected a total of 38 pints on a 27 pint goal or 141% of 

their goal! The Red Cross is currently experiencing a crisis-level shortage throughout our 
country so exceeding our expectations was very well-received. Thank you to everyone who 

donated, communicated or participated in any way to make this drive so successful.  
 

Our next scheduled drive here at Trinity is on February 7th,2024. Mark your  
calendars and inform your friends. It’s not to early to schedule and reserve your spot for  
donation!. Online scheduling at redcross.org or call 1-800-Red Cross or 1-800-733-2767 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Active Military Care Packages 
The snack and personal care items collected for this project were delivered to the American 

Legion Post 927 in Gilbert, Pa in conjunction with Operation Touch of Home in  
Broadheadsville on Wednesday, November 29th. They were grateful for our donations from 
Trinity since they had more names and addresses of active military members than they were 

able to fill. Our gifts allowed them to expand their efforts to include many others.  
 

Jesus, Jammies & Joy 

The second annual Jesus, Jammies and Joy pajama project ended with 160 sets of pajamas 
donated. Pajamas were distributed through Adopt a Child, Schuylkill Hope Center, Safe 

Berks and Mary’s Shelter in time for Christmas. 
 

 Many thanks to all who contributed children’s pajamas of all sizes to bring smiles, giggles 
and a warm hug to children in need this Christmas. 

RED CROSS BLOODMOBILE 

Wednesday, February 7, 2024 

1:00pm– 6:00pm 

Trinity Hall  
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Social Ministry Continued: 

Things to come in 2024: 
Beginning January, we will be initiating some new ongoing NO COST collections that will 
continue throughout the year.  
1. Collection basket to receive used eyeglasses and sunglasses, prescription and non-

prescription, for adults and children. These will be donated to Lions Club Recycle for 
Sight effort.  

2. Collection basket to receive aluminum pull tabs from containers like soda cans, pet food 
cans, etc. The Ronald McDonald House in Danville works with a local recycler to turn 
those tabs into money to support their family services.  

3. Collection basket to receive cancelled postage stamps from your mail. The Frackville 
Elks collects these and donates them to military organizations and are used to helps vet-
erans in hobby therapy efforts.  

4. “In Ian’s boots” collection for gently used boots and shoes for adults and children will 
continue as well.  

5. The prayer shawl ministry is also continuing into the future. So if you know of someone 
who is dealing with any kind of life challenges who could use prayers and the loving 
embrace of a shawl, please feel free to stop by our office room off the Main Sunday 
School room to select a shawl, This ministry is open to everyone who may have that 
need. Just remember to sign the log so that we, too, can pray for the shawl recipient.  

 

 
Your consideration in participation in all or any of these efforts will be greatly appre-
ciated. Thank you all so very much for your generosity in all our projects completed in 

2023!  
 
 
 

ADOPT-A-CHILD 
 

This year the adopt-a-child program completed Christmas wish list which included toys, and 
clothing for 34 children. We are so very grateful for all who donated to adopt a child.  

We would also like to thank Vicar Stephanie for most of our pajamas, the office staff for all 
your help and all how volunteered for our Breakfast with Santa. Thank you Santa! It was a 
lot of fun. Thank you so much for helping to make adopt a child a success again in 2023!  

 
Please keep a look out for our next fundraising event Deppen pies, the proceeds will go to 

the adopt a child program for our Christmas season of 2024. More information to follow!  
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 Cash or Check # ___________    Amount Paid ______________  

 

2024 Easter Tributes 

 

To Honor or Memorialize a loved one, please fill out this form and return it to the church office.  For a complete listing 

and description of funds, see reverse.                                                                          

 **Additional forms are available at the usher’s station or from the church office. ** 

  

Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Phone #: __________________________   Deadline: Friday, March 15, 2024 

  

  ____     Number of Lilies   $12.00 Cost  __________ Amount Paid  

  ____          Do you want your Lily to be delivered to a shut-in? 

  ____          Do you want to pick-up your lily after services? 

  

$_______Adopt A Child Fund   

$_______Bear Creek Camp Fund 

$_______Boiler Fund 

$_______Rev. Philip S. Bendle, III Scholarship Fund 

$_______Elevator Fund  

$_______Food Pantry Fund 

$_______Charles K. & Ross C. Heffner Emergency Fund 

$_______Kitchen Fund 

$________Memorial Garden/Property  

$_______Music Ministry Fund 

$_______Organ Fund 

$_______Radio Ministry Fund 

$_______Digital Ministry Fund  

$_______ Rismiller Memorial Carillon Fund 

$_______Senior Coordinator Fund 

$_______Umbenhen Fund 

$_______Van Fund 

$_______Welfare Fund   

$_______World & Local Hunger Fund  

$_______Youth Coordinator Fund 

$____Other: ________________________________   

 

PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY 

  

In Honor of: ________________________________________________________________ 

  

In Memory Of: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

By: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Please include payment with your form: If check, write out to: Trinity Lutheran Church 
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SENIOR CITIZENS ACTIVITY NEWS - JAN / FEB 2024 BIRTHDAYS 

John Shuey Jan.1 Ida Sheeler Jan. 14 

Raymond Bechtel Jan. 2 Sylvia Weikel Jan. 14 

Edward Helman Jan. 2 Gayle Willard Jan. 14 

Joyce Smith Jan. 5 Carol Shellhammer Jan. 15 

Paul Ashembrier Jan. 6 Ivan Willard Jan. 15 

Donna Bechtel Jan. 6 Cheryl Wiscount Jan. 23 

Betty Frederick Jan. 6 Thomas Bair Jan. 25 

V. Thomas Ney Jan. 6 Fred Bausch Jan. 26 

Bernadette Lauberstine Jan. 9 Cindy Bohr Jan. 26 

Conrad Stoffregen Jan. 9 Frank Derrick Jan. 26 

Ralph Hoffman Jan. 10 Cheryl Killian Jan. 26 

Ernest Keifer Jan. 10 Sue Pierdon Jan. 26 

Grace Otterbein Jan. 11 Deborah Sheehan Jan. 27 

Suzanne Eiler Jan. 12 Lawrence Haffey Jan. 28 

Charles Otterbein Sr.  Jan. 13 Chester Moyer  Jan. 30 

Mark Schreader Feb. 1 Sandra Tassone Feb. 7 Bright Eiler Feb. 23 

Megan Kimmel Feb. 2 Naomi Ost Feb. 8 Richard Lauberstine Feb. 23 

Jesse Achenbach Feb. 4 Donna Rady Feb. 10 Doug Comodeca Feb. 24 

Pamela A. Brennan Feb. 4 Mary Ann  Feb. 12 Richard Kline Feb. 24 

Virginia Coyne Feb. 4 Carl Palsgrove Feb. 14 Robert Arner Feb. 25 

John Bordonaro Feb. 5 David Miller Feb. 16 Walter Reed Feb. 26 

Scott Fellows Feb. 5 Jo Heffron Feb. 17 Darlene Zellar Feb. 26 

Sally Schwartz Feb. 5 Terry Houser Feb. 17 Dottie Thomas Feb. 29 

Frances Taylor Feb. 5 Ruth Ann Juranis Feb. 19 Nelson Womer Feb. 29 

Ruth Kerick Feb. 6 Ethel Runkle Feb. 20   

John Killian, Jr.  Feb. 6 Myron Hass Feb. 21   

Patricia Yaag Feb. 6 Michael Wolfe, Sr. Feb. 22   
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January– February 2024 Worship Schedule: 

Date & Time   Who’s 

preaching 

Worship  

Assistant 

Lector 

Sat. Jan. 6th-6:00pm  Epiphany of Our Lord Pastor Chris  Michael Clanc-  

Sun. Jan. 7th - 9:30am  Baptisim of Our Lord Pastor Chris  Debbie Sheehan Barbara Hoffman 

Sat. Jan. 13th - 2nd Epiphany Pastor Chris Christine Linder  

Sun. Jan. 14th–9:30am  2nd Epiphany Pastor Chris Michael Ward Amie Tobash 

Sat. Jan. 20th-6:00pm  3rd Epiphany Pastor Chris  Zach Jefferson  

Sun. Jan. 21st- 9:30 

am  

3rd Epiphany Pastor Chris  Bob Thomas Ed Hauck 

Sat. Jan. 27th-9:30am 4th Epiphany Pastor Chris Michael Clanc-  

Sun. Jan. 28th-9:30 

am  

4th Epiphany Pastor Chris  Michael Angelo Pat Wishowsky 

Sat. Feb. 3rd– 6:00pm 5th Epiphany Pastor Chris  Debbie Sheehan  

Sun. Feb. 4th-9:30am 5th Epiphany Pastor Chris Debbie Sheehan Bill Evans 

Sat. Feb. 10th-6:00pm Transfiguration of Our 

Lord 

Pastor Chris Zach Jefferson  

Sun. Feb.11th-9:30am Transfiguration of Our 

Lord 

Pastor Chris Christine Linder Mark Laubenstine 

Wed. Feb.14th Ash Wednesday  Pastor Chris   

Sat. Feb 17th- 6:00 pm  1 Lent Pastor Chris Christine Linder  

Sun. Feb.18th-9:30 am  1 Lent Pastor Chris Bob Thomas Desiree Weikel 

Sat. Feb.24th- 6:00 pm  2 Lent Pastor Chris Zach Jefferson  

Sun. Feb.25th-9:30 am   2 Lent Pastor Chris Michael Ward Michael Ward 
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Youth / Confirmation / Sunday school / Seniors News: 

Youth 

Some of our youth are planning to attend the 2024 ELCA National Youth Gathering in 

New Orleans, LA 
 

Please stay tuned for other events and activities planned for the upcoming months, and thank 

you for supporting our youth! 

 

 

Sunday school and Confirmation are just around the corner 

Our Sunday-Funday fun has already begun, but we’ve got room for you!  
 

If you are a youth in Pre-K through Grade 5, you are welcome to join us  Sunday’s following 

worship. We have lessons, crafts, silly songs, and more Sunday School registration forms are 

available at the Usher’s Station, card table in the lounge, and one of the tables in the back of the 

main Sunday School room. We encourage all kids and parents/grandparents to join us for a  

fun-filled time! 

 

Confirmation is gearing up!  

If you are new to Trinity, or would like to enroll your child/children in our confirmation or  

Sunday school programs please reach out to Pastor Chris via phone (570-622-9910) or email at 

crothharpt@tlcpottsville.onmicrosoft.com. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone!!  

Teachers and parents are urgently needed! 

 

 

Seniors 

Please stay tuned for upcoming news on senior events!  

Please continue to check the weekly bulletin for additional information.  

mailto:crothharpt@tlcpottsville.onmicrosoft.com
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CIRCLE V MEETINGS 

 

JANUARY 

No meeting scheduled 

 

FEBRUARY 

Our February meeting will be held on Thursday February 1st.   

A bakeless bake sale is planned, movie or program TBA 

$8.00 donation 

Hostesses: Nancy Berger and Kathy Kritak  
 

If you’re not a Circle V member, please think about stopping by any of our meetings.  

New members are always welcome!  

Mark your calendars - we can guarantee a few hours of fellowship, laughter, and sweet treats. 

For any questions or information contact Teresa Stoffregen at 570-622-7918 

 

 

 

FRIEDA HOH MEETINGS 

 

JANUARY 

No meeting scheduled 

 

FEBRUARY 

We will meet Tuesday, February 20th at 6:30pm We will be making sunflowers for the  

Mother’s Day Brunch. In case of inclement weather the meeting will be canceled. Hostesses 

are to be determined. Any questions please contact Marie Heikel 
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Thank You, Thank You, Thank You…to Everyone who helped in any and every way to help 
make our Live nativity a tremendous success! And ESPECIALLY a Christ-like and Holy and 
Merry community outreach occasion for everyone that attended! 
 
I especially would like to express our thanks and appreciation to everyone in the congregation 
(and beyond) who helped participate in or prepare for our event to take place. Everyone from 
our Evangelism Committee; every single volunteer; from those who participated in character; 
our youth of all ages; parents; all those who helped supply props of any kind; those who helped 
advertise; especially Rich Torpey and eastern Press for printing and providing our advertising 
posters; Humane Fire Company for helping advertise our event and providing their parking lot; 
Alvernia University and Greene’s Communications for both helping provide parking; Kevin & 
Tyler Sibbett for providing our background music and sound; Doug Mullin  for driving the 
church van and shuttling people back and forth; Andy Vigoda and Bob Wood for making hot 
chocolate; Lance Brubaker and his family from Auburn Church of God for providing live mu-
sic Friday evening; everyone who purchased costumes; everyone who baked cookies; Blooms-
burg Masonic Consistory for lending us their costumes; Lighthouse Christian Church for lend-
ing us their props and costumes; and especially Sunset boarding Stables of New Philadelphia 
for providing the animals for our petting zoo, as well as joining with us in character…and eve-
ryone or anyone else we may have missed…  
 
This truly was a congregation-wide event to our community! 

 

 

  THE STORY OF ALL STORIES! 
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VANCO MOBILE OFFERING: 

We are constantly adding content, videos and services to Trinity’s website, Facebook page and 

YouTube channel. Please continue to mail in your offering envelopes to the church or set up 

an online giving account on our website. You can choose to donate one time or set up  

recurring giving for weekly, biweekly or monthly options.  

 

It’s your choice! Get details on the GIVE page at: www.trinitypottsville.com or download the 

Vanco Mobile APP on your smartphone. 

 

 

 

New Baby Changing Station 

 

    Families with infants and small children who need changing  

    facilities during worship no longer have to go downstairs to the 

    lounge restrooms. A changing table has been set up at a more 

    convenient location in the balcony area above the Main Sunday 

    School Room. If you exit the  sanctuary via the door to the  

    sacristy, there are signs to direct you to the new changing station 

    location.  

 

    Please take a moment to share information about this new more 

    convenient area with those around you in church who may need 

    to use these facilities.  

http://www.trinitypottsville.com


17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RADIO MINISTRY: 

We invite you to listen on Sunday mornings at 11:00 am on Pottsville AM/FM radio stations: 

WPPA 1360 AM OR 105.9 FM to listen to our radio ministry.   

 

You can also sponsor the radio ministry by calling the church office. (570) 622-9910 

$25 for half sponsorship or $50 for full sponsorship. 

 

"We are modifying the current format of our Radio Ministry ("The Connecting Link") in hopes 

that it will help enhance everyone's listening and worshipping experience and enjoyment. Our 

new format will more closely reflect the worship services that are currently available on  

Trinity's website. We thank everyone for tuning in and listening to our Radio Ministry services 

all these years. It has been, and continues to be our privilege to bring them to you." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DIGITAL MINISTRY: 

You can now sponsor the digital ministry for $30. Anyone interested can call the church office 

(570) 622-9910. 
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Prayer List 

Members of Trinity with immediate concerns: Tom Bair, Judi Barton, Brian Bohr, Rene  

Boylan, Pam Brennan, Ron Brennan, Doug Camodeca, Jodi Denning, Debbie Ebert, Gene 

Ebling, Joel Ebling, Sharon Fessler, Margaret Gretsky, Pat Haluska, Jarred Heckart, Melissa 

Heckart, Edward Helman, Arline Hufnagle,  Megan Kimmel, Jodi Klein, Andrea Madara, 

Thelma Mansfield, Margie Mataka, Donald Moyer, Sr., Ray Moyer, Diane O’Leary-Hughes, 

Nancy Pauzer, Suzanne Rich, Don Roth, Ruth Russell, Ron Schaeffer, Peg Schappell, Kay 

Shaw, Jack Shuey, Margaret Snyder, Dorothy Thomas, Edna Uranko, Barbara Wagner, Helen 

Walasavage, Pat, Karen Wood, Damon Yost 

 

Members of Trinity with ongoing concerns: Ruth Bensinger, Sam Carroll, Barbara Conrad, 

Carole Coyle, Dennis Fredericks, Carolyn Gauntlett, Betsey Lord, Dennis Lord, Camie 

McGonigle, Adam Morrow, Chester Moyer, Marilyn Reed, Jill Schaeffer, Albert Schneider, 

Linda Seiwell, Cindy Seltzer, Sally Spotts, Colin Studlack, Jill Weaver, Brock Weber, Ellen 

Wesnoski, Kerry Willard, Ivan Willard, Mary Jane Wilson, Sissy Wilson, Haley Wiscount, 

Sadie Wiscount, Donna Wood 

 

Shut-Ins: Merle Amos, Delight & Paul Ashembrier, Jeanette Augustine, Tom & Mickie Bair, 

Leah Brokhoff, Earlamay Downing, Marsha Ehlers, Mary Evans, Sandy Fessler, Helen  

Harvey, Robert Heffner, Dolores Hoffman, Richard & Carole Kline, Faye Krasinsky, Terry 

Pugh, Nancy Schriner, Carolyn Spiess, Ann Spotts, Frances Thomas, Carolyn Wire, Kathryn 

Wodack, Darlene Zeller 

 

Nursing Home/Personal Care Residents: Yvonne Blankenhorn, Hope Fisher, Tom  

Fredericks, Louise Gradwell, Larry Haffey, Dianna Hutton, Mollie Katchur, Cheryl Kephart, 

Mary Leary, Shirley Morgan, Anna Stinner, Judy Thomas, Shawn Thomas 

 

Military Personnel: Brett Allison, Jacob Barton, Jason Beach, Audrey Burke, Christopher & 

Savannah Butler, Tim Campbell, Elizabeth Chattin, Andrew Clancey, Ryan Devaney, Jeff and 

Katie Dittmar, Noah Elison, Brian and Joshua Fetterman, Joshua Fredericks, Kevin Gregory, 

Sean Grube, Seth Grube, Joshua Hager, Aaron Lesher, Edward Mady, Tom McMurtrie, Ryan 

Miller, Ashton Muncy, Allison Ney, John Nomland, Aaron Oswald, Eddie Padinski, Kevin 

Potts, Larry Reedy, Zachary Reichert, Michael and Stephen Reier, Steven Sleva, Nicholas 

Starner, Matthew Tobin, Jamie Watt 
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*Family Members/Friends: Karen Alban, Michelle Ambrose, Brianne Barket, Sando Barnes, 

John Barnetsky, David Bechtel, Timothy Beissel, Olivia Bensinger, Charlette Bethea, Lauren 

Boorujy, Linda Borchardt, Ron Boris, Rose Brehony, Doug Broughton, Joan Buehner, Connie 

Burns,  Shawn Care, Bill Causf, Irene Conway, Betty Coyle, Donna Dando, Hayden Daubert, 

Alice Davis, Eliana Denning, Justin Dicello, Joanie Eagan, Marilee Ebert, Gaylene Ebling, 

Margaret Ebling, Tracey Ebling, Scarlett Ecckers, Virginia Ehrich, Dale Felker, Kim  

Gerthoffer, D. J. Greenholt, Nancy Gullob, David Hallman, Maureen Hill, Vicki Jarvis, Warren 

Jefferson, Bill Jones, Lindsay Kastner, Barry Kellner, Cody and Kime Kimberlin, Kaylynn 

Klunk, Blayke Kopinetz, John Kruss, Butch Lasco, Phil Lasco, Kenneth Leister,Bernadette L. 

Lord, John Olfhinski Sister Jo Magdalinski, Maria Masteller, Shawn Matz, Melissa Martin, 

Melissa L. Martin Lenny and Karen McHugh, Joe Matz, Joe McNulty, Sue Mengle, Alethia 

Meyer, Ariel Miller, Marie Minder, Alyssa Morissey, Vincent Murray, Pastor Peggy Sue  

Pfeffer, Kathy Pritchard, Jack & Dot Rebuck, Jerry Reed, Bryan Reinhold, Tina Robinson, 

Nancy Roshannon, Dave Rothermel, Lisa Schaeffer, Sandy Schlemmer, Pastor Jim Seifert,  

Adam Selfridge, Aimee & Ethan Selfridge, Brian Shishlo, Joshua Sophy, Allen and Jack 

Spotts, Lindsay Spotts, Jessica L. Steward, Diane Sumoski, Jack Thomas, Dr. Mark Thomas, 

Graeme Turner, Charlie Wagner, Barry Ward, Glynn Ward, Emily Wetzel, Bill Wishousky, 

Anne Schock Womack, Mike Zawaski  

 

 

*Members are encouraged to call the church office to place individuals on our prayer list. If 

an individual is not a member of Trinity, we will place them on the Family Members/Friends 

list for a period of two weeks. If an individual needs to remain on longer, please call the 

church office. Thank you! 
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